
Saint Luke’s Weekly 
May 21st, 2017 – Sixth Sunday of Easter 

  

 THIS WEEK AT A GLANCE 
 

MONDAY – 5/22 

  7:30 pm MESH 

 

TUESDAY – 5/23 

  10:00 am Prayer Group 

  10:45 am Adult Study 

  12:00 noon Holy Communion 

  6:00 pm Women’s Faith Study 

 

WEDNESDAY – 5/24 

  7:15 am Holy Communion 

   

THURSDAY – 5/25 

 6:30 pm Choir 

    

SUNDAY – 5/28 

  9:30am Sunday Service/Holy Communion 

  10:45 am Church Picnic 

   

SAINT LUKE’S STAFF 
 

Church Phone:  598-4397 

Web Site:  www.saintlukes-cs.org 

Pastor:  The Rev. Joshua J. Hansen, 205-0419 

               E-mail:  pr-hansen@saintlukes-cs.org 

Pastors Emeriti:  The Rev. David Baese,  

            The Rev. John Bauer, The Rev. Bob Bryan 

Deaconess/Office Admin.:  Kathy Berrill, 593-0665 

               E-mail:  saintlukes@saintlukes-cs.org 

Director of Family Ministry:  Lara Dyer, 598-4397 

Children’s Center Director:  Diane Van Horn,  

598-7821 

Director of Music/Organist:   

Keith Lundquist, 328-0627 

Choir Director:  Kris Barbier  

Handbell Choir Director: Steve Lambert, 331-8700 

Bookkeeper:  Emily Johnson, 598-4397 

Financial Secretary (for info regarding pledges and 

giving):    Lori Koepsell, 282-9750  

E-mail:  Financial@saintlukes-cs.org    

 

 

Next Sunday – Memorial Day Sunday 

One service only – at 9:30 am 
Please remember that next Sunday, May 28

th
, there 

will be only one service at 9:30 am and we will have a 

picnic afterwards.  Please bring a salad or dessert and 

sign-up in the atrium.   
 

We are also planning on having only one service 

on July 2
nd

, at 9:30 am.   

 

World Refugee Day: 
Saint Luke’s is again hosting the Annual World 

Refugee Day for Lutheran Family Services on 

Saturday, June 10
th
.  We are in need of lots of 

volunteers to help.  The event is from 11:00 am to 2:00 

pm with help needed beforehand to set-up, during to 

serve and after to clean up.  If you are interested in 

helping or have questions please let Deaconess Kathy 

know.   
 

“Barnyard Roundup” – VBS: 

Please register by June 4
th
 for Vacation Bible School.  

This year’s VBS will be held June 12
th
 – 16

th
 from 

9:00 – 11:30 am.  It is for all children who are 3 years 

old through 5
th
 grade.  We do need volunteers for 

snacks and games.  Youth are encouraged to come 

help with activities. 
 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to Saint Luke’s!  
We ask all visitors to fill out the Visitor/Member card 

enclosed in the bulletin and place it in the offering 

plate.   If you have a special prayer request, please 

note it on your Visitor/Member card and hand it to an 

usher during the hymn after the sermon. 

 

Nursery: 
Nursery is provided for children (kindergarten and 

younger) from 7:45 am through the end of second 

service for those who are interested.  The nursery is 

located at the bottom of the main steps and down the 

hallway to the right. 

 

Women’s Faith Study: 
This Tuesday, May 23

rd
, at 6:00 pm, all women of the 

church are welcome to our last meeting of the school 

year.  We will conclude our study on the Holy Spirit 

and have an end of the year celebration.  Please bring 

an appetizer or dessert to share and come join us.    
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/  Serving Today:  5/21/17     Next Week:  5/28/17 

 8:00 am 10:30 am 9:30 am  

Sacristans Judy Lehman & Jennifer Lighthall Jennifer Lighthall & Margaret Loucks 

Assistant Minister Miriam Glock Terri Smith Tom Clark  

Crucifer Elly Durden Mike Hamrick Alex Watt  

Acolytes 
Alex Watt 

Brandon Peterson 

Matt Freeman 

Tori Smith 

Josie Hansen 

Tori Smith 

 

Communion 

Assistants 

Cynthia Hastings  Bonnie Clark  

Ushers 
Kirk Vsetecka 

Judy Lehman 

Maggie Carpenter 

Warren Kipps 

Chuck Collins 

Drew Schafer 

 

Greeters 
Dave & Kathy 

Fundarek 

Nicole Tyler 

Pat Bauer 

Alex Watt 

Pat Miller 

 

Children’s Church 
Kirk & Tracy 

Vsetecka 

Donna Wiggins 

Torin Wiggins 

Dave & Teresa Watt  

Sound Board Duane Lighthall Kip Kleinhuizen Duane Lighthall  

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Flower & Missionary Support: 
We have several Sundays still available for flower or 

missionary support.  It is $10 per line (two lines per 

Sunday) and can be given in honor of someone, in 

memory of someone, or to the Glory of God.  Please 

sign up in the atrium. 
 

Attendance Last Week – May 14
th

: 
8:00 – 58; 10:30 – 94; Tuesday – 23.   Total – 175. 

 

This week we pray for our members & friends: 
Bart and Barb Longrie; Rick and Margaret Loucks; and 

Keith Lundquist. 
 

Women’s Night Out: 
Monday, June 11

th
, at 6:00 pm, all women of the church 

are invited to join us for dinner at Colorado Mountain 

Brewery, 1110 Interquest Pkwy.  Please sign up.  
 

Elitch’s: 
Join us on Wednesday, June 7

th
, for our annual summer 

trip to Elitch’s in Denver.  The cost is $38.99 and 

includes lunch.  Please turn in your fees and registration 

no later than tomorrow, May 22
nd

.  
 

Reading through this week: 
S -- Eccl'cus 43:1-12, 27-32; 1Tim. 3:14--4:5;  

Matt. 13:24-34a 

M -- Deut. 18:9-14; James 1:1-15; Luke 9:18-27 

T -- Deut. 18:15-22; James 1:16-27; Luke 11:1-13 

W -- Deut. 19:1-7; James 5:13-18; Luke 12:22-31 

Asc. Thurs. -- Ezek. 1:1-14, 24-28b; Heb. 2:5-18;  

        Matt. 28:16-20 

F -- Ezek.1:28--3:3; Heb. 4:14--5:6; Luke 9:28-36 

S -- Ezek.3:4-17; Heb. 5:7-14; Luke 9:37-50 

 

 

Our Graduates: 
Kris Barbier, May 13, Adams State University, Master 

of Arts in Music Education 
 

Jessica Bishop, May, UNC Greeley, BS in Speech 

Language Pathology.  Will continue at UNC Greeley to 

pursue her doctorate in Audiology. 
 

Jalen Dyer, May 9, Arizona State University, BA in 

English 
 

Spike Dyer, May 27, Vista Ridge High School 
 

Matthew Freeman, May 23, Doherty High School, 

Joining the USAF 
 

Aaron Glock, May, CSU Fort Collins, BS in Physics 

with a minor in math.  Has left for ROTC Training.  
 

Olivia Hart, May 20, Widefield High School, accepted 

to James Madison University in Harrisonburg, VA and 

will be majoring in Communications/Public Relations 

and Political Science 
 

Nikki Higgins (Nursery Attendant), May 5, CSU Pueblo,  

BS in Chemistry and in Biology, Minor in Spanish 
 

Anna High, May 18, Liberty High School, will be 

attending Colorado School of Mines – majoring in either 

mathematics or computer science  
 

Amy Klimm, May 18, Liberty High School, will be 

attending UNC – studying Speech Language Pathology 
 

Miranda Ortega, May 23, Doherty High School 
 

Alex Sinchek (Nursery attendant), December 2016,  

UCCS, Bachelor of Science 

 

 

 


